
Throughout the year, many students take part in Maths  

competitions, and these are then against other schools in the 

area.  The Inter-School Maths Challenge saw a  

myriad of local schools, pitted against each other in a nail-biting 

mathematical showdown! Three students from each year in Key 

Stage 3 competed, with a variety of activities on offer,  against 

Tomlinscote, Collingwood, Ash Manor, Yateley,  

Woking High, Farnham Heath End, Gordon’s and Winston 

Churchill.  The following students participated: 

Year 7: Filipe Gomes, Gizem Coskun and Alex Osmond 

Year 8: Harvey Ford, Leila Aziz and Max Filley  

Year 9: Sadia Hussain, Jacob Fuller and Kiy Greenslade  

Overall, Kings was placed a creditable second. 

Monday, 29th June, the annual Inter-House Maths Challenge 

saw students and staff buzzing about fractions, decimals and 

translations! Windsor, Mercia and Lancaster came head to head 

in 3 rounds, all requiring mathematical thinking skills. Teams from all over Key Stage 3, as well as 4 teacher teams, com-

peted in a Treasure Hunt, Estimation Post – It challenge and Rolling Polygons. As well as this, there were 10 extra     

questions to solve. The results were: 

1st— Windsor - 189 points 
2nd—Lancaster - 188 points 
3rd—Mercia - 116 points 
 
Best Overall, Windsor and Year 7 - Charlie Crossley, Thomas Mills and  
Filipe Gomes 
Best Lancaster and Year 9 - Harry Asprey, Jacob Fuller and James Milton 
Best Mercia and Year 8 - Leila Aziz, Maisie Elder and Emily Couper 
Best staff team - Mr Vincent, Mr Bromley and Mr McGarey 

 

Kings Governor Gavin Price was once again here to present the awards, and com-

mented on how wonderful it was to see students so excited about competing in 

Maths! Thank you to the Maths department and the Year 10  

students for their organisation of this event. 

Stop Press:  Max Filley and Robert Brucal gained a merit in the UK Maths Olympiad.  This is an impressive result! 
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Maths Challenge Success—It All Adds Up! 
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Spell:  Victorious. 

“May I have it in a sentence, please?” 

Kings students beat the opposition from other schools 
and were, therefore, victorious. 

The words were certainly harder than this when Year 7 and Year 8  
students from Kings took on Collingwood and Tomlinscote in the 2nd 
SHAPE Spelling Bee! Mrs Bavin and Mr Meek accompanied 10 able 
spellers to Tomlinscote in another competition full of suspense!  
 

There were three rounds in all, and in a tense opening round all our 
students began confidently even if, for some, reaching the  
microphone was proving more difficult than the spelling! Our Year 7 team (Lucy Briggs, Filipe Gomes, Gwyn Mangsat, Thomas  
Denbigh and Eduard Jipa) gave it their best. Our more experienced Year 8 team (Robert Brucal, Max Filley, Emily Couper, Leila 
Aziz and Eire Hooper) had experienced this before, and were therefore definitely prepared! As the words selected moved 
from the medium list to the hard, and then to the impossible, contestants from all schools fell by the wayside. The final  
showdown saw two of our Year 8s, Max and Robert, up against one student from Tomlinscote, and made an excellent finish.  
 

The second round saw all ten students involved in a series of word games. These were against the clock and very tough. For 
example, one included unscrambling an anagram and placing it correctly in a given sentence. These were all aimed at not just 
testing their spelling but also their verbal dexterity. There was no telling how this round had gone, but there were some 
frowns and shrugs that suggested it had not been straightforward.  
 

The final round was incredibly tense. Again in teams of 3 and choosing from the medium, hard or impossible lists, teams had 2 
minutes in turn to spell as many words as they could. Our valiant Year 7s went first and chose the hard list, which it certainly 
proved to be! So it was down to our Year 8s. Tomlinscote and Collingwood went, choosing the medium list, confidently rattling 
up scores of 24 and 25 correct spellings. Then it was our turn. Emily had joined Max and Robert and they confidently chose the 
hard list. Would this be a fatal mistake? Not at all. In 2 minutes they rattled up 14 correct spellings (each word scoring 2 
points), giving them the highest score of 28 points.  
 

These added to the earlier rounds meant that our Year 8s were indeed: 
 

Victorious. V-I-C-T-O-R-I-O-U-S. Victorious. 

2 

SHAPE Spelling Bee results in sensational success 

For the first time ever, SHAPE schools celebrated the Carnegie Book Award with  

an exciting competition. Organised by Mrs Rooney  and  the librarians from Col-

lingwood and Gordon’s, the competition involved Year 8 and Year 9 students 

reading 5 of the books nominated for the award.  They arrived at Collingwood to 

take part in a quiz that tested their knowledge of the characters, settings, themes 

and plots. 

After the first round of quick-fire questions, the students went on to Star Reader-

style multiple choice questions. It was clear that Kings were edging out in front at 

this point and, sure enough, when the scores were counted, Kings students came 

out on top!  

Congratulations to Maisie Elder, Harvey Ford, Lucy Rudd, Éire Hooper, Rouge 

Touati-Evans, Christian Silva, Kai Spriggs and Evelyn O’Shea on their tremendous 

victory! Fingers crossed that next year’s avid readers will hang on to the trophy! 

First ever Carnegie Book Award competition gives even more golds 



Year 10 were thrilled to be invited to take 
part in a real business challenge. Costa Coffee 
set the challenge for students from Kings,  
Collingwood and Tomlinscote in groups of 8. 
And it was not easy!  
 

Costa Coffee had six senior managers working 
with our students all day, including their  
Regional Director. We received many positive 
comments about our students from all these 
senior managers, the most complimentary 
accolade for all our students being from the 
Regional Director.  
 

Needless to say in each of the three heats, Kings came first, with the following students winning overall 
with the full points scored: Fraz Bari, Reggie Lynch, Tom Bancroft, Ethan Woodley, Precious Muchimba, 
Balazs Toth, Diyasa Rai and Leena Pun. They were exceptional and gave such a positive reputation to 
Kings International.  
 

The behaviour, enthusiasm and consistent work through the entire day was truly amazing.  This event 
shows that experiential learning and enthusiasm is exactly what they need.  The teacher commented that 
it was a privilege to have spent the day with them. 
 

Well done Year 10! 

Business Challenge sees Year 10 dominating the competition 
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Prom 2015—more photos on page 5 
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On Monday 15th June, Kings said its official goodbye to the current Year 11 students. The day started with 
breakfast in the Cyber Café, followed by an awards ceremony where both students and staff were pre-
sented with certificates and gifts. Posh Togs is a great Kings’ tradition where students can dress up smart-
ly and spend time saying goodbye to their teachers. The students thoroughly enjoyed this  
experience, as one teacher stated, άLǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǝŎ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŦŀōǳƭƻǳǎΗ Lǘ 
ǿŀǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƭƭ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŜǎ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ŀǘ YƛƴƎǎΦ hƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴΣ 
ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ōǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ƛƴ  ¸ŜŀǊ т ǎǳŎŎŜŜŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ¸ŜŀǊ ммΦ” A special thanks 
goes to all Year 11 tutors and Heads of Houses for their organisation of this event—and to Mrs Walters 
for the special Uptown Funk video she produced! 

Year 11 Posh Togs Day sees students leaving with emotion and fond memories 

 
 
Our students have once again 
shown their Maths prowess in 
the UK Junior Maths Challenge. 
 
The JMC is a timed competition 
that tests a wide variety of stu-
dents’ skills. Although the  
questions are multiple choice, 
many answers are thrown in to 
trick you, so finding the correct 
one can be quite a challenge. 
 
 
A special mention goes to Alex 

Osmond (7FFO) who had the best score in Year 7. Max Filley (8REL) and Robert Brucal (8AME) had the 
best scores in Year 8—scores so fantastic that they qualified for the next round of the competition—the 
Junior Mathematical Olympiad! (See the front page). A superb performance! 
 
Head of Maths Ms Herniman said, Ψ²Ŝ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŦǊƻƳ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ ǘƻ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴΗ 
²Ƙŀǘ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎΗΩ 
 
A big thank you goes to Mr 
McGonnell for his hard work in  
organising the students’ entries. Well 
done to all involved! 
 
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜŘΥ 
 
¢ƻǇ [-wΥ DƛȊŜƳ /ƻǎƪǳƴΣ 5ŜǿŜǘ Ǿŀƴ ½ȅƭΣ 
!ƭŜȄ [ƛǾŜƭȅΣ {Ŏƻǧ {ƘŀǿΣ [ǳŎȅ .ǊƛƎƎǎΣ !ƭŜȄ 
hǎƳƻƴŘΣ CƛƭƛǇŜ DƻƳŜǎΣ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ aƛƭƭǎΦ 
 
.ƻǧƻƳ [-wΥ tŜǘŜǊ YƛƳōŜǊΣ aŀȄ CƛƭƭŜȅΣ 
!ŘŀƳ IƻƻǇŜǊΣ wƻōŜǊǘ .ǊǳŎŀƭΣ 9ǿŀƴ 
{ǘƻƴŜΣ [Ŝƛƭŀ !ȊƛȊΣ IŀǊǾŜȅ CƻǊŘΣ /ŀƛǘƭƛƴ  
wǳǎǎŜƭƭΣ IŀǊǊȅ DƛƭƳƻǳǊΦ 

UK Junior Maths Challenge produces terrific results 
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Year 11 dazzle at elegant Prom 

On Friday 3rd July, Year 11 ended their 5 years at Kings in style.  The annual Prom took place at Pine 

Ridge Golf Club in Frimley. After significant effort and hard work in their GCSEs, the students celebrated 

their achievement in a sophisticated but enjoyable manner. All the students made an effort to look 

glamourous in their traditional ensemble. The girls came in elegant dresses with a variety of colours 

and styles being showcased; the boys came looking charming and smart. The students arrived with 

flare, coming in a variety of transport; some traditional, some modern but all equally exciting. Overall, 

the night was sensational and it was a memorable time for the Year 11’s to mark the end of a successful 

journey.  
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This summer the Surrey Youth Games saw two of 

our talented students placed second in a tense 

sporting tournament. Kate Seal (9ABR, Mercia) 

and Chelsea Browning (9DNE, Windsor) took part 

in a series of games of boccia . 
 

The GB Boccia Federation states: ΨLǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǘŀǊƎŜǘ 

ōŀƭƭ ǎǇƻǊǘ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ ƛƴ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇƭŜ ǘƻ ōƻǿƭǎ ōǳǘ ƛǎ 

ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ƛƴŘƻƻǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƊ ƭŜŀǘƘŜǊ ōŀƭƭǎΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ 

ǎǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ƛƴǘǊƛƎǳƛƴƎ ǘŀŎǝŎǎΣ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ǎƪƛƭƭ 

ŀƴŘ ƴŀƛƭ-ōƛǝƴƎ ǘŜƴǎƛƻƴΦΩ 
 

They had some stiff competition from the  

opposing team, who eventually went on to win 

(and have done for 5 years in a row!).  Apart from 

this final game,  the two students were in a team 

that won every previous round. As second place 

achievers, the students were presented  with  

certificates and medals. 
 

Congratulations Chelsea and Kate! 

Students show their skills in boccia 

 
Kings International College welcomed Collingwood and Tomlinscote 
for an Inter-Schools Geography competition on the 18th June. Kings 
were under real pressure to repeat their win from October 2014. 
Over 40 students from Kings entered the competition and there was 
a real sense of fun throughout the afternoon. The students were 
amazing role models for the school. There was a tiebreak question 
for 3rd place in Year 8, which we won! 
 
Overall results:  
Year 7: 1st and 3rd 
Year 8: 1st, 2nd and 3rd 
Year 9: 1st and 2nd  
 
So, yet again we managed to retain our prestigious title. Well done 
to all the students who took part and the staff and students that 
provided support! 

Geography Quiz—Kings reign supreme for second year in a row! 

 
 

The recent Surrey Heath District Athletics saw our 
students once again showing improvements in 
their running, jumping and throwing skills. 
 
Our students were, as always, absolutely fantastic 
and were a real credit to the school. 
 
The overall results: 
 
1st place: George Asprey (7WDA) 
 
2nd place: George Asprey, Cameron Enser (7LWI) 
and Aaron Enser (9ABR) 
 
3rd place: Ewan Stone (8RCA) 
 
 
Specifically doing well in the field events, several 
Kings students came 4th.  Long may it continue, 
hopefully improving upon this in years to come! 
 
In other PE news, Chloe Harvell (10NGO) and  
Aaron Enser (7LWI) both achieved bronze medals 
in the Surrey Athletics Championships.  
Congratulations!  
 

PE News 



Ramadan is the 9th month of the Muslim calendar.  
During this month, Muslims are fasting (sawm) during 
the hours of daylight and they try to live especially good 
lives.  
 

At Kings International we have always given serious 
consideration to our Muslim student needs during this 
time. This year for the first time we have been able to 
provide a place at Kings for quiet reflection and prayer 
during Ramadan. 
 

As you can see from the photograph, the Religious  
Studies Department created a special space with prayer 
mats, Qibla compasses and copies of the Qur’an available for any students who required them. 
 

The room was open to students on Friday at lunchtime as this is the Muslim holy day and was supervised 
by members of the Humanities Faculty and Rachael Bevin. 
 

Sarah Bartlett, RS subject leader, said, Ψ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƭƛƴƪǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŦŀƛǘƘ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎΦ wŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ 5ǊΦ aƻƘŀƳƳŜŘ Lǉōŀƭ ŦǊƻƳ /ŀƳōŜǊƭŜȅ ƳƻǎǉǳŜ ŀƴŘ 
ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǎǉǳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ȅŜŀǊΦ LŦ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ w{ ŀǘ YƛƴƎǎ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜƳΦΩ 
 
The festival of Eid-al-Fitr marks the end of Ramadan and begins at the sight of the new moon. This year 
this is due on 17th July which is the last day of term and so we would like to take this opportunity wish all 
of our Muslim students ‘Eid Mubarak’ - a Blessed Eid. 
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Ramadan 2015 

The first ever Kings Poetry Speaking Competition came to a  
dramatic close this week! Organised by Mr Easton, all students in 
Key Stage 3 were required to learn a poem of at least 12 lines off 
by heart, and perform it in front of their English classes. The stu-
dents who were considered the best performers were then voted 
through to the Final, in front of a panel of esteemed judges (who 
also happen to be the Kings English Department…!) 
 
A wide array of poems were performed; from Lucy Briggs’s  
rendition of Shakespeare’s Sonnet 18 to  Gwyn Mangsat’s Michael 
Rosen Rap. The English Department were certainly impressed with 
the students’ skills! 

 
When it came to choosing winners, it certainly wasn’t an easy task! However, these were eventually decided to be: 
 
Year 7: 1st Gwyn Mangsat 7WDA, 2nd Lucy Briggs 7WDA, 3rd Thomas Hills 7FFO 
Year 8: 1st Holly Hamer 8REL, 2nd Jaime George 8CSL, 3rd Jacob Hutson 8RCA 
Year 9: 1st Jack Trevelion 9ABR, 2nd Rouge Touati-Evans 9ABR, 3rd Joshua Betteridge 9ABR 
 
Each of our worthy winners were awarded with their very own (replica, obviously) Oscar statue—a winning  
performance deserves this high recognition! Congratulations to these students and to all who made the Final. 

Poetry speaking competition shows students’ performance skills 



Year 10 Science students recently had a great experience 

with astronomy. On the 2nd July, Mr. Vincent led a trip to 

the Winchester Science Centre. This was organised to help 

the students with their GCSE studies on the  

expansion of the universe, the Big Bang and the life-cycle 

of stars. 
 

Upon arriving at the Science Centre, students got hands-

on sessions with the incredible exhibits on offer. Following 

this, they received an in-depth talk inside the  

Centre’s mobile planetarium. One student remarked, ΨLǘ ǿŀǎ ŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜƭȅ ŀǿŜǎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŀƭ ǎƛŘŜ 

ƻŦ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜΦ .ŜƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŎƭƻǎŜ ǘƻ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘǎΣ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎŀǾŜ ǳǎ ŀ ōŜǧŜǊ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ Ƙƻǿ  

ŀǎǘǊƻƴƻƳȅ ƛǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎΦ Lƴ ƻƴŜ ǿƻǊŘΣ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǝŎΗΩ 
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Science students touch the stars! 

 

The Science Club at Kings International has  

become increasingly popular this year. Students have 

taken part in many amazing tasks; including mini-

rockets, extracting DNA, looking at living specimens with 

microscopes and other brilliant after-school activities. 

The latest club activity was one of field work. Pond-

dipping was led by the biology expertise of  

Mr. Shearer, the new Science Technician, whose skills 

were honed in the rainforests of Central America. 

 

Looking ahead, the Science Club is participating in a  

project led by the Royal Horticultural Society. They will 

be experimenting on growth of crops, from seeds that 

have been launched into space. The blast-off was on the X-7, which blew up after launch last week!  We hope 

that there will be a repeat flight to the International Space Station, and we will take part next year. 

 

In other science news, two lucky students from Year 10 went on an absorbing residential trip to Sussex Uni-

versity. Diyasa Rai and Susanna Parrakattu (both 10GGL, Mercia) participated in various activities, including 

quizzes, experiments, an exciting lecture and a nature hike. They commented, ΨLǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛπ

ǘȅ ƛŦ ƛǘ ǿŜǊŜ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ ²Ŝ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭƛǎƛƴƎΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ǎƻƻƴ ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜŘ ƛǘ 

ǿŀǎ ŜŀǎȅΗ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ Ǝƻǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǳǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 

ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΦΩ 

Thanks to the Science Department for all their hard work in organising these great events. 

Other Science news 



Let the good times roll! Kings Activity Days have returned for another year of learning and fun for stu-
dents! Every year, Kings holds 3-5 days of educational and fun activities and trips for students in Years 7-
9 to enjoy at the end of the year. This year there was a trip to the Manor House Hotel (a sport and activi-
ty hotel), Coral Reef swimming , a trip to Thorpe Park and an exciting excursion to the Harry Potter Studio 
Tour.  

Activities within Kings included a zombie apocalypse dance experience, a Sherlock Holmes murder mys-
tery day, arts and crafts activities and a Masterchef cooking opportunity. We hope that all students en-
joyed the activities this year this year, and look forward to more in 2016. 
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Activity Days delight students and staff 



10 

As the end of another wonderful year at Kings approached, 

it was time for the College to select a new Head Boy and 

Head Girl to represent this fantastic college. After watching 

a series of inspirational speeches about Kings, the the selec-

tion panel led by Mrs Langley chose Jack Jolliffe (10HBA, 

Windsor) to be Head Boy and Diyasa Rai (10GGL, Mercia) to 

be Head Girl. Both students made impressive speeches, pre-

senting a hugely positive view of the college.  During his 

speech, Jack said, Ψ!ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ōƭŀȊŜǊ Ŏŀƴ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ƘŜŀǾȅ 

ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ōŀŘƎŜǎ ȅƻǳ ŜŀǊƴΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ƳŜ 

ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǝƻƴΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻπ

ƎǊŜǎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƭŜŀŘǎ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŜǊŜΦΩ  
 

Both students were shocked but delighted and honoured to be chosen for these prestigious roles. Diyasa 

stated, Ψ²ƘƛƭŜ L ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƘƻǇŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ ǊƻƭŜ ŦƻǊ ƳŜΣ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŀƭƭƻǿ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛǘ ǳƴǝƭ ƴƻǿΦΩ 
 

Jack was similarly delighted, saying, ‘¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ Ƴȅ ƘƻƳŜΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ƘƻƴƻǳǊŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ 

ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ƛǘΦΩ 
 

Jack and Diyasa will be ably supported by the newest prefects to be selected at Kings: for Lancaster 

House, congratulations to Zarith Croft, Chloe Harvell, Leena Pun and Hayden Tyson; for Mercia House, 

congratulations to Chloe Alma-Daykin and Emily Briggs; and for Windsor House, congratulations to Fraz 

Bari, Alison Kenton and Sumi Pun. 
 

We are sure these students will be the perfect representatives for the college in their final year at Kings. 

Introducing our new Head Boy and Head Girl 

During the penultimate week of term, Year 7 and 8 

students were delighted to be entertained by a  

delectable cooking event Organised by Paula, our 

brilliant Kings caterer, two chefs from Chartwells 

came and put on a spectacular show called Ready, 

Steady, Cook!  
 

Mrs Walters and Mrs Digby were the lucky two 

contestants, aided by Year 7 students Konstantinos 

Lekas, Samuel Rogers, Gwyn Mangsat and  Megan 

Wray. They separated into two teams, green and 

red. They were then given a table of ingredients 

and a recipe to follow. The catch? Cooking these recipes in 15 minutes in front of a live audience! 
 

The teams cooked up two delicious meals—vouched for by willing staff tasters! After some  

questioning about the dishes, the students in the audience chose the final winners. Mrs Digby’s 

team beat the competition with their spiced quorn with five-flavoured noodles. Understandably, 

she was delighted! 
 

Kings would like to thank Paula and the chefs for organising such a lovely end of term treat! 

Ready, Steady, Cook! 



On 1st July, the annual Performing Arts Achievements 
evening took place in front of a packed and excited  
audience. Half and full colours are awarded for either  
music, dance or drama. There was also a range of  
certificates presented for anyone who participated in  
performing arts events. An array of performances were also 
showcased, illustrating students’ outstanding work 
throughout the year.  
 
When receiving full colours, the students have the  
opportunity to wear a tie with one stripe depending on the 
subject.  If a student is awarded half colours, they wear a 
badge showing which subject they were presented. To  
receive half colours in dance, drama or music, the student 
must participate in 3 or 4 performances. To obtain full  
colours, they must take part in 7 performances as well as 
participating in the subject outside of school.  There is also 
a Performing Arts roll of honour where students have their 
names displayed in the drama studio. To gain a place, you 
must exceed your target grade by a ǿƘƻƭŜ level and show 
progress in the class itself.  
 
Congratulations to all the students who received awards. 
We look forward to next year’s events! Once again, thanks 
to Miss Nelson, Mr Wickenden and Mrs Goddard for organ-
ising such superb performances. 
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Performing Arts Colours Evening showcases spectacular talent 

At the end of this term we will say goodbye to Annie Reynolds, who will be  

retiring after 27 years at Kings International College, Marion Peel, who has been with us 

for 13 years and Ann Payne who has been at the college for 30 years.  

Between them they have given over 100 years of service to education! 

 

Mrs Payne has been a famous face in the Maths Department for her entire time here, 

going from teaching at France Hill to Kings.  Similarly, Mrs Reynolds also taught at 

France Hill before becoming a member of the Senior Leadership Team at Kings. Mrs Peel 

has taught a number of subjects at Kings, including Food Technology, ICT and Travel and 

Tourism.  She too has been a member of the Senior Leadership Team. 

 

We would like to wish all 3 members of staff very best wishes for their retirement and 

new roles, and thank them for all they have done for everyone here at Kings over many 

years. 

Staff say goodbye after a combined century at Kings 
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End of summer term—college 

closes at 13:05 

Friday 17th July 

 

GCSE Results Day 

Thursday 20th August 

Year 11—11:00-12:30 

Year 10 and 9—12:00-13:00 

 

Inset Day—staff training 

Wednesday 2nd September 

 

College re-opens for the autumn 

term 

Thursday 3rd September 

Year 7—08:40 

All other years—10:00 

 

Early closing—13:00 

Thursday 8th October 

 

Open Evening for prospective  

students and parents 

Thursday 8th October, 18:00 

 

Inset Day—college closed 

Friday 9th October 
 
 

The Kings News would like to thank 

the following students for their  

contributions to this edition:  

Kiy Greenslade, Evelyn O’Shea,  

Hayden Tyson, Katie Thorpe and  

Josh Betteridge. 
 

We would also like to give a special 

thank you to Georgia Ludlow and Tia 

Jolliffe for their continued support 

and leadership of the Kings News and 

Newspaper Club. 

Message from the Headteacher 

Dear Parent/Carer 

This has been another action packed half-term. I’m sure that I often say 

this but it’s so true. 

We have had notable successes in competitions with local secondary 

schools: 

Overall winner of the Business Enterprise Award 

Overall winner of the Spelling  Bee  and Carnegie Book Competition 

Overall winner of the Geography Quiz 

Overall second in the Maths Challenge for Year 7, 8 and 9 

What has also been good to hear are the comments from external staff 

leading some of these competitions. They have been impressed with our 

students’ exemplary behaviour, resilience and team work. 

I’m pleased to announce that the Duke of Edinburgh Award will be      

running from September 2015 and that we are including Iceland in our 

visits abroad. We are a small school but provide big opportunities! 

Faculties are always looking at new ways to work together and so it is 

exciting that Year 10 students in RS and Science have engaged in activities 

with a team from LASAR at Reading University.  They will be leading    

students in carrying out some physics learning activities about quantum 

theory and exploring big questions around the relationship between sci-

ence and religion.  

There were fantastic results from the UK Junior Maths Challenge. Only 
20%, 250,000, of the country’s Years 7 and 8 Maths students take part. 
Kings was awarded 3 Gold, 4 Silver and 10 Bronze awards. 
 
Two of our Gold Award students were then asked to participate in the UK 
Maths Olympiad which is no mean feat, as only the top ½ % of the initial  
participants (1,250) in the Country are invited to take part in the  
Olympiad. Only a half of this elite group of mathematicians then achieve 
a merit. So huge congratulations to Max Filley and Robert Brucal in  
achieving this prestigious award. 
 
Our Year 11s, as is traditional, left Kings in splendid style at Posh Togs on 

15th June and at the even posher occasion, The Prom, on 3rd July. As one 

year has left us it was good to welcome Year 6 students who quickly got 

stuck into a taste of secondary lessons. At the start of their first day with 

us they stayed in their primary friendship groups but by the end of the 

second day each newly formed group reflected the differently coloured 

jumpers of the primary schools. 

I am confident that they will settle well into our community. As one was 

heard to say,’ I’m glad I chose Kings.’ 

As our academic year closes we say goodbye to valued colleagues who 

have served our college for more than a hundred years between them: 

Annie Reynolds, Marion Peel and Ann Payne. They have touched the lives 

of many students and we thank them for their unstinting commitment 

and loyalty to the college. 

Very best wishes, Judith Langley 

If you are interested in becoming part of 

our growing and enthusiastic Parents’ 

Association, please contact Miss Nelson: 

d.nelson@kings-international.co.uk 

http://mailsrv/owa/redir.aspx?C=Y1Hq22kwWkajlZoToU-ZeOR6aJj4JdAI8WueRDmswJ652iq8DSxZ6Su02DECOCpOsLMD2Nto0c0.&URL=mailto%3ad.nelson%40kings0international.co.uk

